
  

 
 
               

27th June 2025 
 
Dear all, 
 
After a successful year, it’s time for me to step down as Chair of FOSS. 
 
It’s been such a pleasure to be part of this small but brilliant team. I’m incredibly proud of everything we’ve 
achieved – including Shorefest, raffles and Christmas events plus all the little extras that have brought smiles to 
the children and support to the school. 
 
Being part of the PTA has been more than just organising events – it’s been about building friendships, 
supporting the school community, and seeing the children benefit from our efforts. 
 
To those of you who’ve helped – whether by running a stall, donating items, or just offering your time – thank 
you so much as your support has meant the world. 
 
I really hope more of you will consider getting involved. You don’t need loads of time or experience – just a bit 
of enthusiasm and a willingness to pitch in now and again. The more hands we have, the lighter the load – and 
the more fun to be had along the way. As now two roles are available (Chair & Secretary) it would be such a 
shame to dissolve the committee if no one steps forward at our AGM in September.  
 
Thank you again for all your support. It’s been an honour to be part of such a lovely community, I will still be 
able to help but I need to focus my time on other exciting projects that have come my way.  
 
With love and best wishes, 
 
Lydia Powell 
Outgoing PTA Chair  
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